

POSTED IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE PROVISIONS OF MGL 30A S18-25

Board of Health April 28, 2016 6:30 PM

MINUTES

<u>Present: Chairman Gerry Picardi, Clerk Ralph Jensen; Robert Ogilvie and Health Agent Tara Tradd as Recording Secretary.</u>

Meeting called to order at 6:30 P.M.

Office Business:

- Next Board of Health Meeting May 26, 2016
- Warrant for Approval Warrant in the amount of \$698.69 was approved for payment.

Hearings:

• <u>35 Bodwell Street, Septic Repair, Stephen Nelson, RS</u> — Ralph Jensen moved to accept the plan as presented for the repair of the deteriorating septic system with the existing components to be kept as they were found to be in good condition and not leaking. During further excavation reveals an upgrade to be necessary the septic designer has an alternate system design to be installed. Bob Ogilvie seconded, vote carried unanimously.

New Business:

- Avon Police Department Facility Inspection So noted.
- Nomination of Animal Inspector The Board unanimously agreed to appoint Tara Tradd as the Town's Animal Inspector for the period of May 1, 2016 April 30, 2017.
- Dog Nuisance Health Regulation Tradd presented the Board with a Draft Regulation relating to Dog Nuisances, the Board liked the Draft as it is attached to these minutes and would like to adopt them at their June meeting.
- Annual Town Meeting Discussion So Noted.

Old Business:

 Solid Waste and Recycling Collection Contract Discussion – the Board updated Bob Ogilvie on the last meeting discussion relating to the Trash and Recycling Contract RFQ. Minutes:

• Minutes to be approved: April 7, 2016

Meeting Adjourned at: 7:30 PM

ATTEST: Ralph Succes

DATE: 5/24/16